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Hello valued members! 

 

Recently, the Association held an election for the Board of Directors, in which the votes were 

cast by you, the members. While I apologize for delaying the vote a bit, I truly apologize for 

getting this notice out late, as the results were finalized last week. So, without further delay, on 

behalf of the Arizona Homicide Investigators Association, I would like to present to you your 

2025 AHIA Board of Directors: 

 

- Ed Bills of the Yavapai County Attorney’s Office 

- Michelle Cervantes of the Phoenix Police Department 

- Ted Lamer of the Maricopa County Sheriff’s Office 

- Stephanie Low of the Maricopa County Attorney’s Office 

- Todd Martinet of the Flagstaff Police Department 

- Chris Palmer of the Casa Grande Police Department 

- Cassie Ynclan of the Chandler Police Department 

 

While all the incumbent board members from 2024 were voted back onto the Board, Stephanie 

Low is new to the Board of Directors and we are excited to have her join the team! I’m sure 

many of you in Maricopa County have either worked with or at least know who Stephanie is, and 

that she is a great prosecutor and an even greater person.  

 

In addition, with the upcoming departure of Nate Moffat at the end of the year, your AHIA 

Executive Board will be the following, starting January 1st, 2025: 

 

- President: Stephen Palmer 
- Vice President: Mike Rayburn 
- Treasurer: Jen Kochanski 
- Secretary: Chris Miller 

 
Again, thank you everyone who voted! Know that the board will do their very best to bring 
you quality training and expand the established network of professionals, comprised of 
yourselves.  
 

            Respectfully, 

 
             Stephen Palmer, Vice President 

             Arizona Homicide Investigators Association 
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